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Legislation Committee

Parliament House
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	The Secretary


Attached is the Western Australian Government submission to the Inquiry into the provisions of the Telstra (Transition to Full Private Ownership) Bill 2003.  We thank you for the opportunity to comment.

The Commonwealth Government made commitments to the people of Australia not to sell the remainder of Telstra until telecommunications in regional areas are adequate and to future proof regional areas to ensure that residents have equitable access to telecommunications services.  

Neither of these commitments has been kept.  Inquiries undertaken on behalf of the Commonwealth, and Western Australia’s own study, show that services in regional areas are not adequate.   Nothing has been done to provide for future improvements, despite the Estens Inquiry recommendation – which the Commonwealth Government accepted – that there should be a high degree of certainty that Government funds will be available to support service improvements in regional, rural and remote Australia.

The Western Australian Government welcomes the provisions to regularly review the adequacy of telecommunications services in regional areas.   These clauses can be incorporated in the Telstra Corporation Act 1991, independently of any sale.

Yours sincerely

	CLIVE BROWN MLA

MINISTER FOR STATE DEVELOPMENT


